
November 5, 2024 General Election 
 

Initiative Petition #35 
 

“Amends Oregon Revised Statutes: Requires the Oregon Liquor and 
Cannabis Commission to expand cannabis-related licensure requirements to 

include a signed labor peace agreement or a signed attestation agreeing to 
abide by terms of a labor peace agreement.” 

  
Estimate of Financial Impact: 
 
This measure will increase state government costs by approximately $0.6 million in the first 
year. Ongoing costs will increase by approximately $0.8 million each subsequent year. The 
estimated costs include six new positions to verify application documents and monitor 
compliance. The increased costs will be paid for by license application fees. There is no financial 
impact to local governments.  
 
 
 
Certification: 
We, the undersigned, hereby certify that, pursuant to ORS 250.127(3), we have prepared the 
statement described under “Estimate of Financial Impact.” 
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Berri Leslie, Director,        Date 
Department of Administrative Services 
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__________________________________________   __________________ 
Betsy Imholt, Director, Department of Revenue    Date 
 
 
__________________________________________   __________________ 
Ernest Stephens, Local Government representative    Date 


